Minutes of the “Zoom” meeting of the Governors of ST GILES SCHOOL held on Thursday 26th May 2022 at 6.00 p.m.
Present:

Michael Swadling (MS) – Chair


Kathleen Shields (KS) - Vice Chair

Ken Morcombe (KM)




Katherine Lewis (KL)
Caroline Horgan (CH)




Karen Skeets (KS)



Also Present: Callton Young (CY) –Associate member

Absent: Beverley Hayllar Neal Fraser Peter Denman, Paul Thirkettle, Curlita Campbell, Reshma Khan, Colin Milsom (Clerk)
1.
Apologies
Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Beverley Hayllar Neal Fraser and Peter Denman.   In the absence of the clerk on holiday, the meeting was minuted by the Katherine Shields the vice chair.

2.
Declaration of Business and Pecuniary Interests

There were no declarations of interest in relation to the the agenda item.
3.
School Budget for 2022/2023
The LA had abandoned the “banding” method and determined a lump sum increase in funding for this financial year. At a recent meeting with Kathy Roberts and Shelley Davies, attended by KL, MS and KS, no further funding was forthcoming.   It was suggested that additional funding could be forthcoming from other areas (such as Service Level Agreements) without further detail being provided about this. A “deep dive” was suggested by the LA. This had not happened.
There was concern on the part of the board that SLAs would be very time-consuming, and the funding was not always forthcoming.


There was also concern that a budget dispute on similar lines to these could become an annual event.

External parties have conducted reviews of the budget:

· National Headteachers’ Association reviewed the budget last financial year and were content with it.

· The Beckmead Trust have reviewed the budget in this financial year. They have made some suggestions about the school’s HR provider. We believe they are in touch with the LA about the school’s budget. 

Lisa Negus shared the latest updated draft budget via email in advance of the meeting. This included assumptions about the nursery, but the school still did not have the nursery budget for the current financial year. CY suggested that the school might need to chase the council to raise a purchase order number in order to obtain monies for the nursey.

In the last academic years, there had been reductions to spending and a change in the school’s staffing budget. But there was a cumulative deficit in this year’s proposed budget of £331,965. The in-year deficit was £716,584. KM pointed out that the school’s funding did not even cover staffing costs for the year.

KL noted that Nursing is also under financial pressure and children with particular medical needs may not be able to be accommodated in future.   The school had been asking school staff to take on activities which had previously been done by Nursing (only where this is in line with EHCPs).

Q. Are savings were already being seen from the changing of the staff model?

A. Yes. but it is not possible to safely run the school now with less staff. 

There was £250,000 less in revenue income compared to last year, despite an increase in the complexity of pupils. This accounted for a large amount of the shortfall. 

Recruitment had also been difficult recently, with the use of supply staff costing the school more money.

CY and KM suggested that the budget should be annotated to show that the school was using its best endeavors, to show the changes to the staffing model, and to show the disparity between the school’s funding and, e.g., Rutherford’s.
It was agreed that a covering letter would be sent with the budget to set out the school’s position.

Action: the deficit budget was approved. To be sent with a covering letter.

Next steps:

· A meeting was due to take place between the school, LA and Health colleagues on 20.05.22. This was cancelled for the “deep dive” to take place. Neither had happened.


The LA had not got any example health-related SLAs to give to the school. The board would like to know much money was available in the SLA “pots” and, realistically, how to get it.
4.
Any Other Business

There was no other business.
5.
Publication of Minutes

As there were no matters of a confidential nature contained in the Minutes it was agreed that the Minutes could be published after they had been agreed by the Chair.

6.
Dates of Future Meetings
The Governors noted the date of future meetings which would be held at 6.00 p.m. and that until further notice these would be virtual unless otherwise specified:


Summer 2022

Resources 13th July

Special Data A & S 19th July
FGB 20th July
There being no other business the meeting closed at 6.57 p.m.
Date ……………………………

Chair …………………………..
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